
 

Reminders and Info 

- Please keep the area 
by the gate opposite 
Bright Horizons clear 
at the end of the day 
to allow key stage 2 
to exit safely.  

- Don’t forget to     
return Christmas 
Lunch replies to May 
by Friday 22nd      
November, cheques 
payable to Pinnacle 
FM Ltd please.  

- 30” sweat cardigans 
have finally come in 
for those of you who 
have been patiently 
waiting - hooray! 

The Craylands School 

Newsletter 

Upcoming Events 
Dear Parents/Carers, 
 As I write this, I am limbering up for the dance-a-thon        
tomorrow; I can only hope that the day is a success, we have raised 
lots of money for the NSPCC and Children in Need and some           
important conversations have been held about bullying and how we can 
support each other with this issue. Just a reminder that the NSPCC 
sponsor forms need to be back in school by Friday 22nd November. 
Many thanks.  
 This week is anti-bullying week and it is an important topic in 
and out of school for our children to think about. At Craylands, we 
look at incidents under three separate categories: 
 

- Rude: When someone says or does something unintentionally hurtful 
and they do it once.  
 

- Mean: When someone says or does something intentionally hurtful 
and they do it once.  
 

- Bullying: When someone says or does something unintentionally hurt-
ful and they keep doing it—even when you tell them to stop or show 
them that you’re upset. 
 

Please do try to consider this; not all incidents that happen with your 
child should be described as bullying—it is important to distinguish               
between the different levels, something that through investigations 
at school, we are able to do.  
 A big thank you to all those parents and carers who attended   
parents evening on Wednesday; if you were unable to make this day 
but would like to talk to your child’s class teacher, please speak to 
them directly and they will try to find an appropriate time for you to 
meet with them. A big thank you to those of you who completed the       
surveys as well—I will spend time analysing the data and report back 
to you on my findings.  
  There are some of you who are extremely supportive of 
the school as seen by some of the comments being made towards 
some negative comments made on social media about the school this 
week. Whilst we do can not get involved directly on open forums, we 
do appreciate it when parents/carers comment positively. Many 
thanks.  
 This week, children from Years 3 and 4 attended the 
Sportshall Athletics competitions with children from other schools. 
On Tuesday, the children came 9th out of 13 schools and on     
Wednesday they came 6th out of 12 schools. All the children tried 
their very best in events such as relay races, javelin throw, long jump 
and hurdles. We are all very proud of those who took part; their      
behaviour was impeccable and they were a credit to the school. 
 Also, this week, children in Years 3 and 4 visited the cinema in 
Bluewater as part of the ‘Into Film’ month and Year 5 visited 
Ebbsfleet Academy, where they made some torch key rings.           
Certainly a busy week for key stage 2. Thank you to all staff who 
have arranged and supervised on these visits.  
 As Mrs Bricher is not in school currently, her club will not be 
running.  
 Next week, Mrs Johnson is running maths workshops for KS1 
(Y1-Y2) on Tuesday morning at 9am and KS2 (Y3-Y6) at 2pm. Please 
do attend the   correct workshop and you can still sign up—letters are 
in the main  entrance.  
 Wishing you all an enjoyable weekend.  
                                            Mr Hiscock 

Craylands Lane Swanscombe, Kent DA10 0LP   
Telephone: 01322 388230 
Email: admin@ craylands.kent.sch.uk 

19/11/19 Maths parents/     
carers workshops   
KS1 am  /  KS2 pm 

25/11 Y2 reading morning 

Followed by PSHE 
consultation 

26/11 Y3/4 reading morning 

Followed by PSHE 
consultation 

27/11 Y5/6 reading morning 

Followed by PSHE 
consultation 

28/11 Y1 reading morning 

Followed by PSHE 
consultation 

28/11 Choir sing at               
Bluewater 

9/12 Xmas bake off 

9/12 Xmas crafts work-
shop (details to   
follow) 



Each week, this newsletter will celebrate all those at The Craylands School who received a Craylearner 
certificate, R.O.A.R. certificate, those chosen to be a WOW writer, SUM DOG results as well as announc-

ing the weekly team winners.  

Our pupils really are champions at Craylands! 

 

 

 

This week’s winning 
team is… 

Rochester 

 

   

The R.O.A.R. certificates were issued to……… 

            

 

This week’s  HERO (Here Every day Ready On 
time) Attendance Bear is awarded to ...    

          Walliams Class  

Achievements outside of schoolΧ 
Congratulations to Dakota L (Y5H) who recently represented the SE region in National finals 

and is currently ranked 25th strongest artistic gymnast in the country in her age group.  We 

wish her well in her training and possibly qualifying for the National Development squad. 

Elmer Aiza K Walliams Lilly K 

Funnybones Megan W Horowitz Kai R 

Gruffalo Tyler W Morpurgo Brooke R 

Stickman Sami H   

Dahl Finley R   

Wilson Tristan D   

Elmer Jayden W Walliams Maximilien K 

Funnybones Aimee B Horowitz Dan L 

Gruffalo Amber F-K Morpurgo Jessica A 

Stickman William S   

Dahl Isabella C   

Wilson   Christopher L Midday Supervisors Award:  David R (Y6M) 



 

To be a Craylearner, you need to be in 
school every day! 

100% is what I really want to see! 

Less than 96% means you will struggle to 
be a Craylearner! 

 

Class Attendance this week Attendance over the 
year 

Number of children 
off this week 

H Caterpillar 96.6% 97.0% 2 

Rainbow Fish 98.6% 96.5% 2 

Elmer 93.3% 97.1% 7 

Funnybones 90.6% 96.6% 6 

Gruffalo 97.3% 97.4% 3 

Stickman 94.6% 97.0% 5 

Dahl 98.6% 97.8% 2 

Wilson 98.0% 1 95.9% 

Walliams 99.3% 97.5% 1 

Horowitz 94.0% 95.4% 4 

Morpurgo 97.4% 97.0% 3 

WELL DONE TO……..Walliams Class for having the best attendance      
this week! 



   

 

Please find listed below all of the events we have planned for terms 2 to    
encourage you to be part of the school community. 

Separate letters will be sent closer to each event, however we wanted to let 
you know as far ahead as possible what we have planned. 
  
We hope to see many of you at some, if not all of the events. 

 Date Event 

Monday 11th November Wilson parents evening 

Wednesday 13th November Parents evening 

Friday 15th November Anti-bullying workshops                          

Tuesday 19th November a.m. KS1 parent/carer maths workshop    

Monday 25th November Year 2 parent/carer reading morning           
followed by PSHE consultation (approx. 30 
mins of your time) 

Tuesday 26th November Year 3/4 parent/carer reading morning  
followed by PSHE consultation (approx. 30 
mins of your time) 

Wednesday 27th November Year 5/6 parent/carer reading morning  
followed by PSHE consultation (approx. 30 
mins of your time) 

Thursday 28th November Year 1 parent/carer reading morning      
followed by PSHE consultation (approx. 30 
mins of your time) 

Thursday 28th November Choir sing at Bluewater 4.30p.m. 

Monday 9th December Christmas Bake Off 

Monday 9th December Christmas Crafts (after school paid for – 

Wednesday 11th December KS1 Christmas production p.m. 

Thursday 12th December EYFS Christmas production a.m. 

Thursday 12th December KS1 Christmas production p.m. 

Friday 13th December KS1 Christmas production a.m. 

Tuesday 17th December KS2 Christmas concert (details to follow) 


